VILLAGE GREEN BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

January 8, 2019
CALLED TO ORDER at 1800 by Katrina Schmidt.  Directors and Property Manager present:
President

    Katrina Schmidt 2018

     
Treasurer

    Larry Pollack 2016
1st Vice President        Mary Call 2016   



At-Large

    Dean Davidson 2018
Parliamentarian
    Jonathan Aaltonen 2017 


At-Large

    Heidi Hermanson 2018
Secretary                      Sherri Galovich 2018


Property Manager       Candice Peterson

MINUTES The minutes were presented by Sherri Galovich for the December 11th and the December 13th meetings. 
Motion: M/H to approve the December 11th and December 13th minutes. Motion was unanimous
PRESENTATION
Chris Rezac from Dynasty Restoration was present to do a presentation on his company for possibly utilizing them to replace the roofs from the hail damage last year on 8/31/18.
Motion: M/D to file a claim and have Dynasty Restoration meet with the adjustor, after which the board will vote upon a contract to move forward with the roof replacement as long as both parties (contractor and insurance) agree. Vote was unanimous.

MAINTENANCE & MANAGER’S REPORTS 
It has been a slower month in December as far as work orders called in. In the down time, the guys have been working on the inventory list.
Rent Manager – Dean had a chance to look at Rent Manager with Candice and discovered that the system actually does everything we need it to do except the time clock, but there are free versions of that online. We are now looking at keeping the Rent Manager system we have which give us a lot of capability and versatility. It does cost about $150 a month. Candice no longer thinks we need T-Sheets at all and recommends that we get rid of it and strictly use Rent Manager.
Motion: D/K to evaluate Rent Manager online vs desktop and come back with a plan for how to move forward using it. Vote was unanimous.

Inspections were halted during the holidays but will be resuming so look for a inspection sheet visit time on your door.

The office is now utilizing drop box so files can now be shared and stored in the cloud. 

There was an issue with bed bugs in a members unit a few months ago. Candice asked if the board is willing to pay the invoice or if we should seek reimbursement from the member.

Motion: H/K to table the motion to seek reimbursement until the next meeting and do further research as to what is usually done in these situations
Candice gave an update on the erosion issues for building 18 and at unit 2520. They have been burying the down spouts underneath the concrete to help fix the issues.

Mary suggested that we put something in the gazette about everyone keeping an eye on your piping in the basement and drains to make sure that there isn’t water leaking anywhere just as a preventative measure. She would also like to put on the docket for the next meeting that we start having discussions about piping and plumbing.

Candice also talked about the asbestos in the kitchen floor that had been discovered in one of the units. Other parts of the house were tested but it was only found in the floor. Because the asbestos floor had water damage it had to be completely removed. VG has already paid $500 for the removal of the asbestos. The member is seeking reimbursement for the remaining $250 that the member paid.

Motion: D/K to table the discussion about reimbursement to the member for the $250 remainder of the bill for the abatement work that was done in their unit until further research can be performed.
COMMITTEE CHAIR REPORTS
· Projects Committee – The committee would like to look into grants that might be available to us to using the 501(c)3 section. Larry and Dean said that we are not a 501(C)3 co-op so those grants will not be available to us and recommended the committee look for different resource options.
· Maintenance Committee – No Report
· Smoking Committee – No Report
· Finance Committee – No Report
· Parking Committee – No Report
TREASURERS REPORT
Larry gave the report that everything looks good and all the money is where it should be.
NEW BUSINESS 
1. Vehicle being towed/Parking/ 3rd parking sticker. Board voted in public meeting to not approve reimbursement for vehicle tow.  In Executive session, Board approved member to be reimbursed upon receipt of 3rd parking sticker.  Member denied the offer and was present at the meeting to make a statement and present her requests that a full reimbursement be made and she be allowed to keep the third sticker for her vehicle. 
Motion: L/M to keep the motion made in the previous meeting. Vote was 6-1. Nay was Katrina

Motion: J/H to do an audit of the parking stickers so that VG has accurate information and to also clarify the parking rules. Dean moved to amend the motion that the report be finalized by the next meeting. Vote was unanimous.
Rules and Regulations – there are issues with the rules and regulations that need to be addressed. The Board will form a committee to go over the Rules and Regulations to determine what changes need to be made and present their suggestions to the board at the next meeting.
ADJOURNED TO EXECUTIVE SESSION at 2000
ADJOURNED at 2251
Sherri Galovich     Village Green Secretary
